Chippewa CoB Newsletter-May 2019

From Pastor's Desk To Your Home: 
As I am sitting and writing this, the phrase "turning a corner" comes to mind.  It is the anticipation that right before us is the "moving into a new season" time of year.  Hopefully the season of gray skies, shivering temperatures and what do you call it, oh yeah, the "white stuff" has passed for a while.  This time of year brings such energy to our lives as creation brings forth new life, true beauty that is unveiled through the budding of trees and the blossoming of flowers and the fragrances around us that make deep breathing a pleasure.  And, what about fresh produce, canning, picnics, cookouts, family visits, getting away for a day or two or whatever you find enjoyable during this season of the year.

But this season also brings with it a few opportunities for us as a church family.  Our church "Community Picnic" will be here before you know it and wouldn't it be great to see a bunch of new faces?  That certainly is a possibility using the tools of prayer and invitation.  Please be praying for this event and thinking of people to invite.  It's never too late to get the word out!  The season that just passed will return in a few months and families in the community will have needs for school and winter clothes.  Our "Clothes Giveaway" is not just an event but a ministry.  How can we all work together as a church family to exceed what was done last year?  Let's make that a goal for this year!  Other "Outreach Ministry" potentials lie before us but it will take our church family giving a little time and working together, reaching out to our community with a desire to see Chippewa Church of the Brethren grow.  Maybe you have an idea for church outreach.  Don't be too shy to share.  Remember, we are a team and your are important.  I bet your idea is a good one!  

And, after a few months of stinging sun and salty sweat, we'll start to look forward to  cooler temperatures and what is it, oh yeah, the "white stuff."

Glad to be a part of this church family,
Pastor Bill
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5th- Virginia Ray
9th-Evelyn Kaufman
9th-Steve & Mary Leininger
11th-Sherryl Marty
22nd-Karen Slutz
22nd-Steve Leininger
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